


claims and urge you to give his submission serious consideration.

In ToR6 in Finding 6. the committee states.... No evidence was received that identified the basis of assumptions
provided by the Government to consultants to inform the business case modelling: in particular, number and nature
of expected events and attendance at events of the proposed stadium.
Further, in Finding 9. the committee states....  the Government has been unable to provide detailed modelling to
support the public claims of the increases in State revenue.

In ToR 8.
Mr. Richard Welsh, a man very experienced in sports events management in Tasmania and Australia made an
enlightening submission relevant to this Inquiry where he pointed out from participation data from AusPlay in
2022....that for 15 yr. olds and over in Tasmania, the most popular sports are swimming, cycling and running or
athletics. Further, 34 sporting organisations across Tasmania share $1.195 million in Tasmanian Government
support. These sports include athletics, badminton, bowls, cycling, canoeing, equestrian, golf, gymnastics, hockey,
orienteering, rowing, rugby, sailing, surf lifesaving, surfing, softball, swimming, table tennis, ten pin bowling, touch
football, triathlon, volleyball and others all sharing $1.195 million. The same Government funds the AFL to the tune
of $10+ million alone.
Mr. Welsh went on to say tourism is spruiked as a major benefit of any new stadium at MacQuarie Point, but AFL is
not a new market to Tasmania. Every AFL fan Australia-wide already knows about Tasmania and a new stadium or
new Tasmanian team is not going to get any new fans into the sport. National football matches have been played
here in the state for decades.
Tasmania having an AFL team is not the dream of all Tasmanians, only some. There is a massive inequality already
in funding towards AFL at a national and state level. We need to build for more sports and venues for Tasmanians of
all abilities to participate, not just the pointy end. A building does not coach an athlete, we need to invest in more
people doing sport, not watching it.

Having attended many AFL football matches at Blundstone Arena and the old York Park, now University of
Tasmania Stadium, as well as at North Hobart I am not convinced there is a need for us to risk entering into an
agreement, albeit arm twisting or even potentially blackmail, with the AFL bullies. This is their plan, produced to
advance their income for their game and nothing more. It should be rejected because the economic risk to all of
Tasmania is too great and because the Government has not stood up to their bullying tactics.
It is not up to the AFL to decide for Tasmanians where football can only be played. If it was economically viable
they'd be building it themselves.

I hope you will consider my thoughts when reading the submissions.
Kind regards
Philip Sumner




